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The NSW Rural Fire Service Association (RFSA) welcomes the opportunity to make a 

submission regarding penalties for assaults on emergency workers.  

 

The RFSA is proud to be the representative association of the volunteers and staff of the 

NSW Rural Fire Service (NSW RFS). We are recognised in the Rural Fires Act 1997 (NSW) 

with representation on the Rural Fire Service Advisory Council and Bush Fire Co-

ordinating Committee, and are also represented on the Fire Services Joint Standing 

Committee. With over 46,000 registered members, we are the authoritative voice in 

representing the volunteers of the NSW RFS. 

 

The RFSA is strongly supportive of amendments to increase penalties for assaults on 

NSW RFS members in the course of their duties.  

 

We have taken this position because of the need for strong deterrence against assaults 

on our members. Although incidents of physical assaults against our members may not 

be as common as they are for some other groups of emergency workers, we are aware 

of concerns among our membership arising from serious threats, including those 

involving firearms, that have been directed to members.  

 

Specific deterrence against assaults on NSW RFS members is necessary due to the 

unique environment in which we work. Our members are more likely than other 

emergency workers to be operating in remote and isolated locations, with no additional 

support readily available to assist them. This increases the risk to our members, who 

are especially vulnerable as a result of the environment in which they work.  

 

While we are concerned for the safety of our members, we are also concerned about 

the potential increased risk borne by the general community in the event of assaults on 

our members. If our members in more remote areas are assaulted and unable to carry 

on with their work, there may not be adequate support nearby to take over and 

complete the job. It is therefore appropriate to increase penalties for assaults against 

NSW RFS members in course of their work as a means of offering additional protection 

to the community generally, who will be able to be better served by the NSW RFS if our 

members are not taken away from their duties as a result of assaults.  

 






